[bookmark: _GoBack]PTO Meeting Minutes 
January 23, 2018 
Art Room
Aldrich Elementary School

2017-2018 BOARD: Jenn Johnson (President), Tara Wisdom (President Elect), Heather Longnecker (Secretary), Jennifer Oehlerts (Treasurer)

CONDUCTING: Jennifer Johnson

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 11:30 am

DR. PENKE’S REPORT:  

(1) Time request for conferences forms going home, please return them ASAP. 
(2) 5th graders just finished up their math placement tests for middle school. 
(3) Geography Bee took place today. 
(4) Thank you to the 2nd grade parents for a wonderful lunch!!

PRESIDENT’S REPORT by Jenn Johnson:  

(1) New Policy:  We will begin sharing meeting minutes with all Committee Chairs via email as well as continue to post them in the Aldrich Newsletter and on our PTO FB Page.
(2) Cody Book Fair Drive: We received a wonderful video message Thank You from Cody for all the wonderful books we donated to them after the Fall Book Fair. 
(3) Chair positions filled: KDG roundup – Sylvie Sim , Jen Johnson, Jennifer Oehlerts 
(4) Welcome Committee:  Next year we are introducing a Welcome Committee to help acclimate new families to our school and the PTO. If you would like to help with this exciting committee, please let me know.
(5) Superintendents Advisory Council Update: At our next meeting in March, Tara and I will have a brief training on the #BEKIND community initiative.  The goal of this program is to create a positive change in our community based on the principles of trust and kindness.  We will be sharing ways at our next PTO meeting that we can contribute to the #BEKIND initiative in our families, community and school.  I encourage each of you to think about ways you can personally spread the #BEKIND message. 

FIFTH GRADE FAREWELLL:  May 24th

BABY PICS AND SLIDE SHOW PICTURES ARE DUE NOW!!!    ALDRICH5TH@GMAIL.COM
· Baby pics can either be emailed or sent to school in an envelope with the letter sent home on January 12th
· Slide show pics need to be submitted via email.  Please limit to 2 individual pics from 
each grade, unlimited group pics. 
	
SILVER GRAPHICS RESULTS:  186 orders up from previous years! $7,000 in sales, $2300 profit. 

	TOTAL SALES (SCHOOL AND ONLINE ORDERS)
	$6,929.50

	TOTAL PROFIT (SCHOOL AND ONLINE ORDERS)
	$2,327.60

	TOTAL NUMBER OF ORDERS
	186

	TOTAL MONEY RECEIVED FOR SCHOOL ORDERS (COST & PROFIT)
	$1,936.75



BOX TOPS AND GROCERY PROMOTIONS:

· Box Tops--still collecting through February 15 so keep turning them in!  McCarthy and Leibrock are the current leaders if anyone wants to challenge them :)
· HyVee receipts--all were collected and turned in and it has now ended.  Waiting for HyVee to give me the official total
· Labels for Education--all were collected and mailed and it has now ended.  Waiting for the total amount so Mr. Mohning can order his supplies.
· Baker's , TAGG and Amazon Smile--still running so don't forget to use them to earn 
money for the school!

ROOM PARENTS:  

All room parents have been updated on the new students in their classes, as well as their new budgets for the upcoming Valentine's party. Party planning is under way, party will be held on February 14th.  Upcoming class meals for the teacher/staff will be on Aprill 11, and May2. 

BOOK FAIR:   

Information coming home on used book drive to occur the week before the book fair opens, will run throughout the fair. Books will be distributed through "A Book of my Own" to local kids in need.  Celebratory pajama day will be on February 2nd. More information on read/feed coming home this week- plenty of spots available to volunteer. 

CONFERENCE HOSPITALITY: 

Sign up for food coming soon for meals to be provided to our teachers during conferences on the Thursday and Tuesday evening.

CREATIVE ARTS: 

3rd annual edible book fair on February 20th. Information coming soon in Friday folders. Sign up genius will be available soon.

STAFF APPRECIATION:  March 5,9- more details to come in February




NEW BUSINESS AND PTO NEEDS:

· International Banquet: Tentatively set for April 20th, may not occur this spring, but be tabled until next year.

· Skatedaze Party: Please feel free to volunteer. (May not occur this year due to scheduling problems)

DISCUSSION:  How can we expand PTO Volunteers recruitment throughout the year and not just during Back to School Registration?

· Continue to ask for volunteers during the year by posting open positions on our website, FB, newsletter, ETC.
· Emailing all PTO members when there is a need.
· Showing gratitude for our current volunteers to let our community know they are appreciated. 
· Be kind—we are all doing our best. 

NOMINATION COMMITTEE: 

Nomination Committee set Stacey Edward, Courtney Holiday, Krista Lind, Abby Reinke, Abbi
 Schneider, alternates Symbol Cortez and Caryn Scheer. Information regarding the process of applying for and nominating PTO members to the vacant spots of secretary and president-elect were discussed.  Slate for new officers will be presented March 27th.

NEXT PTO MEETING: MARCH 27TH AT 11:30 PM  BRING A FRIEND!!!




MEETING ADJOURNED: 12:15 pm

Minutes compiled by Heather Longnecker
